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Municipal Green Building Task Force Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, September 08, 2021 
 

Appointed Members: 
Present: 
Allison Albericci*, SF Planning Department 
Anthony Bernheim*, SF International Airport 
Daniel Alvarado*, SFPUC Infrastructure 
Eden Brukman*, SF Environment (Chair) 
Emilie Hagen* - Atelier Ten, Public Member  
James Ng*, SF Public Works/Infrastructure Design & Construction  
Kathy Jung, Department of Public Health 
Lauren Dietrich Chavez, Recreation and Parks/ Capital & Planning 
Magdalena Ryor*, SF Public Works/Project Management 
Melina Markarian*, SF Public Works/Building Design & Construction  
Melissa Higbee, SF Office of Resilience and Capital Planning  
Mohsin Shaikh*, SF Department of Building Inspection 
Paul Bignardi, SF Municipal Transportation Agency 
Rich Berman*, SF Port  
Shayne Martinsen, SFPUC Wastewater 
Taylor Nokhoudian, SFPUC, Water Enterprise  
Todd Robinson, SF Public Library 

Absent: 
Heike Kaiser*, SF Public Works/Landscape Architecture 
Matt Greco*, SFPUC Power 
Sachiko Tanikawa*, SFGSA Real Estate Division   

 
*LEED Accredited Professional 
 
In addition, there were attendees representing SFE, Dialog, Gensler, Webcor, and members of the public. 
 
 
1. Welcome 
2. Adoption of Task Force Meeting Minutes: The meeting minutes from August 11, 2021 were adopted as written. 
3. Announcements:  

• Congratulations to the project team for the SFPUC Southeast Plant Biosolids Digester Facilities, which 
achieved Envision Platinum certification.   

4. Old Business: Green Building Rating Systems – Results from the July 2021 Survey about City department staff’s 
perception of LEED and the role that it plays in the delivery of Municipal Construction Projects were discussed. 

5. General Public Comment: None.  
 
** In accordance with Governor Gavin Newsom’s statewide order for all residents to “Stay at Home” - and the 
numerous local and state proclamations, orders and supplemental directions – aggressive directives have been issued 
to slow down and reduce the spread of the COVID-19 virus. Copies of explanatory documents are available 1) on the 
Task Force’s webpage https://sfenvironment.org/about/taskforce/municipal-green-building-task-force; or (2) upon 
request to Eden Brukman, at telephone number 415-355-3710 or via e-mail at Eden.Brukman@sfgov.org. 


